
MINUTES OF MANCHESTER/SHORTSVILLE JOINT SEWERAGE SYSTEM MEETING AT 
                        SHORTSVILLE VILLAGE HALL ON September 18,2018 AT 3:00 PM   
 
Present; Roger Lonneville-ABSENT              Commissioner/Trustee of Shortsville 
               Fred Mink                                        Mayor of Shortsville 
               Nancy Johnsen                                 Mayor of Manchester 
               Bill Henry                                         Trustee of Manchester 
               Sharon Trimm                                  Trustee of Shortsville              
               Michael Buttaccio                            Trustee of Manchester/Commissioner 
               Rita Gurewitch -ABSENT              Treasurer of Joint Sewer/Village /Village Clerk Manchester         
               Gordon Eddington                            Eddington Enviromental LLC 
 
  
 
                        
Recording Clerk:  Sandra J. Liberty                               Deputy Clerk of Joint Sewer/Deputy Clerk Village of Shortsville 
 
The meeting was called to order by Trustee Michael Buttaccio, Trustee of Manchester/Commissioner 
                     
The minutes of July,2018 including the August and September 2018 abstracts that were paid, was presented for review. The minutes were 
approved upon motion from Mayor Mink, seconded by Mayor Johnsen and unanimously carried. The abstracts were approved upon a 
motion made by Trustee Buttaccio and seconded by Trustee Trimm and unanimously carried. 
 
The May and June Operation and Maintenance Treasurers Report were presented a motion was made by Mayor Mink, seconded by Trustee 
Trimm voted upon and unanimously carried, as prepared and place on file. 
 
The following bills were presented to the commission for their audit and were approved for payment on a motion made by Mayor Mink 
seconded by Mayor Johnsen an approved. 
 
 
         Operation and Maintenance Abstract # 3 Check #’s 3376-3396 Vouchers 3037-3060 $13,740.85 
         Operation and Maintenance Abstract # 4 Check #’s 3397-3411 Vouchers 3062-3078 $16,244.95 
 
New Business: 
 
The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation was received. Inspection of the Manchester-Shortsville Sewage Treatment 
plant was performed on August 8,2018 with Chief Operator Gordon Eddington. The Village STP was found to be in satisfactory compliance 
with the requirements as set forth in the State Pollutant Discharge Elimination System permit. They praised Gordon Eddington in doing an 
outstanding job in operating the facility. 
 
Gordon Eddington Report: 
 
Running belt press-composting sludge 
Kyle is out on disability-hip replacement 
Visited two wastewater plants that use ultraviolet technology for disinfection. 
Problems with Outlet Road Pump Station control unit. Level controller is not working properly. Equipment supplier will check it out. All 
work on this is billed to the Town of Manchester who bills Mormon Church. 
DEC was in for inspection-all went well 
Received new composting permit from DEC. The permit is valid until 2023 
Having problems with lawn mower. It is 14 years old. Looking on New York State bid for pricing of new machine. 
Maintenance on equipment-everything running fine.  
Still waiting for quotes , it was suggested calling Empire 
 
 
A motion was made by Mayor Mink, seconded by Trustee Henry to adjourn the meeting at 3:25pm., all in favor 
 
                                                                                                                                          Respectively submitted: 
                                                                                                                                          Sandra J. Liberty 
                                                                                                                                          Deputy Village Clerk/Treasurer 
                                                                                                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                               
 
                                                                                                                        Respectfully submitted, 
 
                                                                                                                        Sandra J. Liberty 
                                                                                                                        Deputy Village Clerk and Treasurer 
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